# Kimo Bay Knews

Club Deportivo www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com August 2016 Published by Club Deportivo; Apdo 84,83348, Bahia de Kino, Sonora, Mexico

(662) 242-0321



by Francine Bailey, President

August 2016, Newsletter from Francine

August means we have only half a summer left, wow! I hope yours has been healthy, relaxing and refreshing, enjoying your home or visits with family & friends or visiting new & exciting places.

Your Board continues to work during the summer, making plans, in order to bring you, our members, an unforgettable 2016/17 season and to make sure that Club Deportivo continues to be a place for fun, friendships, gatherings, good food, education, exercise, activities and games.

**IN KINO** this summer, **Maggy Becker** organized the funfilled, successful Summer Survivor potluck dinners. They are held throughout the summer, May 25 – September 28. Maggy, thank you for putting together this summer gathering.

Also in Kino at Club Deportivo, our staff is working throughout the summer to ready the Club for your use and enjoyment. **Thank you, Filiberto, Betty** and **Raul** for your dedication to the members and Club Deportivo.

Also in Kino, the bocce courts now have netting over them to protect the carpeting during the heat of the summer. Much, much thanks to **Anne Stern** and **Marg Babiuk** spending hours and hours, measuring, cutting and sewing the covers, thank you to **John Nicola** for all of his help with placing the Velcro holders and helping the gals put the netting in place – you all are the best!!!

If you are returning to Kino via Nogales and you stop at Don Smith's Mexican Auto Insurance office, Club Deportivo's mail will be there for Kinoites to bring down to the Club. **Don** and **Barbara** have kindly offered to pick up our mail, weekly, from the Green Valley post office and hold it for

## **ANNUAL MEETING**

Saturday, February 11, 2017 9:00 A.M Club Deportivo

Up for Election:

First Vice President (2 yr term)

Treasurer (2 yr term)

Director of Construction & Maintenance (2 yr. term)

Director of Meals (2 yr. term)

Director of Bar (2 yr term)

Director of Outdoor Activities (1 yr term)

If you would like to be considered for a position, please notify a member of the Nomination Committee or a member of the Board.

A proxy is enclosed in this newsletter. Electronic proxies are also accepted, remember to sign it.

## The Prez

Sez...

continued..

those passing through. This way Club Deportivo will be able to receive its mail on a regular schedule. **Thank you, Don** and **Barbara** for your continued help.

This is a reminder that the membership fees this year at \$96.00 USD or peso equivalent, due January 1, 2017. **SO**, if you are arriving in October, November or December, please pay your membership when you arrive, it helps our bookkeeping system and is easier for you to remember that you have paid and makes tracking easier. If you are participating in activities at the Club on Jan. 2 and have not paid your membership fee, your dues are late & you WILL be assessed a late fee. If you know you won't be to Kino until after January 2017, the Board, the staff and I encourage you to mail in your membership dues to the following address, to avoid the late fee. (make checks payable to Club Deportivo; in the reference line, please write: 2017 membership and your number) **CLUB** DEPORTIVO, P. O. Box 1065, Green Valley, AZ **85614.** The Board & the staff appreciate your cooperation.

I say this every year, and wouldn't say it if I didn't mean it: **the success of Club Deportivo is attributed to you, the members, BOD and our staff**. Members, your commitment to joining, participating in club functions and volunteering when needed is why Club Deportivo has been successful for 39 years!

I'm looking forward to seeing you in Kino. Have a great rest of the summer and a safe journey to our paradise "at the end of the road". fb

## A letter from Rogene Mahaffey

Dues - Fall is approaching and members will be coming into Kino soon. Time to remind all that dues are due January 1, 2017, but can be paid when you reach Kino. It not only makes you a paid up member, but it is good for Club Deportivo.

Some think they have until Feb. 1 st to use the Club or participate in activities, without paying the current year's dues, but to use the facilities at Club Deportivo your dues <u>MUST</u> be paid by January 1.

Also, remember to sign in your guest and let them know they can only come twice as a guest and then they should get a membership.

## **Special Notice from the Editor!!!**

## This is my first August Edition!

Every month, I get emails kicked back because the emails are no longer valid. SOOOOOOOO, this is my chance to ask that if you are receiving this in hard copy, via the trusty USPS, please advise us of your new email address, so we can be sure you get all the news every month without fail! You can email me directly, so I can update my mailing lists!!! This is the easiest way for us to get information to you in a timely manner. We appreciate your help with keeping our records current.

Thanks!

## **Indoor Activities**

Laurel Hakim, Director

Happy Summer to you all and looking forward to the kick off of the Club's Indoor Activities for this Fall. So in getting ready for your return....

Friday, October 28th...HALLOWEEN
PARTY "who, who, who will you be???" says
the wise old owl..."will your costume make
us howl"..Will we recognize your face???Will
it win you first place???

Join in the Monster March and maybe your costume will get you a prize!!(best female, best male, best couple, best group) ..

**TEAM TRIVIA** (1st and 3rd Tuesdays, 5:00) will start challenging on TUESDAY, November 1st and again on November 15th...5:00-6:00 at the Club!!!!

B.I.N.G.O, BINGO, Bingo is the name of the sooo popular activity at our Club (most Mondays at 1:00) And will resume again on MONDAY, November 7th with Sandie and Robert Burnam conducting!!

On November 18th's **Social Hour** the Karaoke machine will be pulled out so plan on coming to sing your best!!

Other events at the Friday nights Social Hour will include the always favorites ... New Year's Eve, St. Patrick's, Western Nite,

Kino's Got Talent, Cake Walk, and Margaretville .Plus more .....I am always so ready to hear from you, Club Members, of new or old activities for Friday Night or other day activities that you would like to happen!! The "Indoor Club" is there for all of us!!! Let me Know!!

Looking forward to trying recognizing you on October 28th .....Laurel

## **Charitable Giving**

Hello everyone, looking forward to your return. I'd like to thank everyone that dropped off clothes in the donation box at the club the end of last season. We have donated all the clothes to the drug and alcohol rehabilitation center. They were needed badly and appreciated it very much.

School will be starting the middle of August, so we are getting ready to fill and distribute back packs. We are currently in need of ALL school supplies and backpacks. We also need to build up our inventory for next season.

Anyone who can, bring back birthday gifts and wrapping paper for boys and girls would be very much appreciated. Every month we receive names of children from Old Kino that have birthdays and we deliver any where from 5 to 10 requests a month.

So please how ever anyone can help would be wonderful.

Thank you Brent Henderson 2nd V.P.

#### THE FOLLOWING ARE FIRST RESPONDERS

	<u>Call Nam</u>	<u>e Telephone</u>
Dr. Dale Kemmerer	Sunrise	242-0079
LaDonna Bender	Ridge Runner	004-662-268-3185
Butch Geier	Boat Jockey	242-0679
Carl Overcast	Overcast	242-0735
Mark Tracy	Rusty Nail	242-0548
Al Warthan	EZ Al	Dos Palmas
Jim Wilson	El Pato	KBRV space #174
Nancy Barchef	Red Kayak	Islandia
Margaret Roebuck	Nighten Gale	KBRV space #3
Shauna Smith	ZonaShauna	242-1177
Jennell Stephenson	Sand Dollar	KBRV space #144



Kino Ladies Klub.."Good times are even better when they're shared" is our basic statement. KLK provides a great opportunity for all women of the Kino community...to meet new friends and get involved in the Kino community. KLK meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month-November thru March...AND welcomes and invites all us old members as well those of you new to the great Kino community. KLK, to refresh or inform, does more than the great opportunity the meet your new Kino residents or reconnect with old. KLK's annual Christmas visit to the Kino Viejo elementary schools has been a great success thrughout the years, Santa coming to each class room and gifts being given...to more than 1,000 students!! There is also our Scholarship Program, raising funds and assisting students to continue their education after middle school ( high school requires a tuition)....Wow what a great opportunity for the youth of Kino Viejo!!

November will be here before we know it.. Keep in mind that KLK will be needing items for the over 1000 school kids who look forward to their Christmas gifts... So on your return, most appreciated would be your donation of tooth paste, tooth brushes, crayons (24 pack), stuffed animals, and jump ropes.....These items insure the success of KLK's 2016 Christmas event.

KLK first lunch meeting will be Tuesday, November 8th at Kino Bay R.V Park, hosted by KLK's board at 11:30...If you did <u>NOT</u> sign up to attend last Spring, please let us know....And if you are interested in becoming a new member or a guest ...let us know!!! Looking forward to the Fall and another great season of lunches and gathering of friends, new and old!!

#### Laurel

Contacts: Laurel Hakim - 242-1193 or glhakim@ prodigy.net.mx (President) or Martha Cusano – 242-0524 or mxmart66@gmail.com

## Kino Ladies Klub (KLK) Scholarship Program

IT'S NOT TOO LATE! The students will be headed back to school this month and we are proud to announce that we will have 31 high school students attending school with a scholarship from KLK and our generous supporters. We continue to collect donations all year in any amount. It will cost us 55,950 pesos for this first semester. Thanks to all of your free will donations these 31 students will be in school.

The students must donate 3 hours each week tutoring younger students at one of the two elementary schools in Kino. They must also keep their grades at 75% or above.

To continue this program, we look forward to hearing from you! If you wish to make a donation to this amazing program, please contact any of the following committee members:

Diane Ackerman; Judy Hazen;

Mari Evans; Sparkie MacVeigh;

Jacqueline Sinnett; Norma Veazey

## KEEPING HEALTHY AND FIT AT CLUB DEPORTIVO

Nowadays, there is an abundance of scientific information confirming that exercise for seniors (and everyone) is important for preserving muscle strength and good



health. Research has shown that there are significant benefits achieved from exercise for persons with arthritis, diabetes, heart disease, high blood pressure, and osteoporosis. As well, participation in any regular physical activity has been shown to improve flexibility, posture, physical strength, and enhance mental awareness.

The Club offers a number of classes to help you keep up your daily physical activity during the winter. Come and join us weekdays – Monday through Friday for Weight and Stretch, Yoga, Resistance Bands, Walking Aerobics, and Line Dancing (Beginner and Advanced). Dust off your cowboy boots, roll out your yoga mat, pick up a resistance band (available at Walmart) and pack them all in for your return to Kino!

Time	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
8:15 - 9:15	Weights & Stretch - Francine	Yoga - Cathie	Weights & Stretch - Francine	Yoga - Cathie	Resistance Band Workout - Joan
9:15 - 10:15	Walking Aerobics - Jacqueline		Walking Aerobics - Jacqueline		Walking Aerobics - Jacqueline
9:30 - 10:00		Beginner Line Dancing - Joan		Beginner Line Dancing - Joan	
10:00 - 11:00		Line Dancing - Diana		Line Dancing - Diana	





## **IN MEMORIUM**

In Memory of ...

**Jim Parker**, **PONDEROSA**, age 96 years young, passed away, April 17, 2016 in Tucson, AZ. Jim started coming to Kino in the mid 1950's. He and his buddies would drive down after work on Friday to fish for the weekend. They camped at the northern estuary and started the "Christmas Tree" tradition.

Later, when Jim retired, he and his wife, Bobbi, started wintering in Kino, staying at Kino Bay RV Park. Jim was very involved initiating Rescue One and the construction of Club Deportivo. After Bobbi passed away, Jim continued to winter in Kino staying at Kunkaak RV Park. Jim loved Kino and will be missed by his many good friends.

~John and Sandy Sue Parker

**DWAIN SWEET, SEADOG** – AGE 88, passed away on May 8, 2016, at his home in Blackfoot, Idaho, with his wife Pauline and his daughters by his side. Dwain and Pauline started traveling to Kino in 1992, wintering for 21 years & stayed at KBRV Park. When they weren't fishing, collecting seashells, digging clams, picking oranges or shelling fresh pecans, Dwain could be found repairing fishing gear. He was the life of any party, playing one of his many harmonicas, the spoons or anything else that made music. He was a devoted member of Club Deportivo and he and Pauline attended every meal at the Club, always the first at Breakfast!

**JULIAN BABIUK**, **OGOPOGO** – age 70, passed away on June 26, 2016, in Canada. He was a long time member of Club Deportivo and a great friend to many in Kino. He will be missed.

**KIM RAY EDWARDS** It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of Kim Edwards. Kim passed away on June 11, 2016 at St. Jose Hospital in Hermosillo, MX after his valiant battle with lung disease.

He is survived by his wife of 53 years, Jalores (Jill). Daughter, Erlyn Carinie of Seattle, WA. and son, Erik of Ponder, TX. Also survived by his brother Neil Edwards, of Federal Way WA.

Kim worked for many years at Northwest Orient Airlines and latterly at the Colgate Palmolive Company. He was totally dedicated to his family as a husband and father and will be sorely missed.

He enjoyed traveling and came to Kino Bay in 2003. He was an avid player of Texas Hold'em and thoroughly enjoyed playing the game with his many Kino friends. A memorial service and celebration of Kim's life is planned for January 2017. At that time, donations may be made to Kino Clinic c/o Club Deportivo.

Jan Alicia Rogers Vaughan, KBGRINGA, passed July 24, 2016, in Moab, UT, thirteen days after being diagnosed with Anaplastic thyroid cancer. It was her decision to return home with hospice care, solid with her decision. When she passed, Jan's husband Roy, her three sons: Dirk, Darren, Devin, daughter-in-law Valarie Vaughan and Jan's sister, Pam, were by her side. Jan and Roy were long time residents of Kino, closely tied to the Kino Mexican community and were active members of Club Deportivo. Jan was a powerful woman and a forever caregiver; she will be missed. There will be a memorial service in Moab later in the year. Donations may be made to the Moab Valley Multicultural Center (http://moabmc.org).

## From the Kitchen.....

Sharon Chapman, Director

Hello from sunny Florida,

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer vacation away from our Kino paradise and those remaining in Kino are staying cool. The kitchen is hoping for another prosperous season with some new exciting meals; cabbage rolls, cottage pie, waffles, plus a few meals from the past making a reappearance; Octoberfest, pork loin with squash soup and breakfast chili casserole. And of course we can look forward to all our favorite meals again this season. The staff is preparing a breakfast this year, yum! A huge thank you to all our organizers and their crews, the club could not survive without you!! Please attend as many meals as possible, it's a palette pleasing way to support your club!

### Here's the season's meal line-up:

DATE	Menu	Organizer
6 Nov.	Eggs to order, pancakes & sausage	Francine /Jim Bailey
12 Nov	Octoberfest, brats/sauerkraut/German potato salad	Penny/Steve Lucas
20 Nov	Ham/egg/cheese casserole	Nancy/Mark Tracy
26 Nov	Cabbage rolls	Sheila/Tavi Kristjan
4 Dec	Eggs/pancakes	Nancy/Ron Leetch
10 Dec	Christmas turkey dinner	Anne Stern/Sharon Chapman
18 Dec	Waffles/fruit/sausage	Dos Palmas Crew
7 Jan	Beef en Daube	Sally/Jean Maurice Lacroux
15 Jan	Pancakes/eggs/bacon	Anne DeFrance/Dianne Ackerman
21 Jan	Pork tenderloin/squash soup	Gayle/Mike Lenihan
29 Jan	Eggs Benedict/fruit	Judy/John Hazen
4 Feb	Cottage Pie	Maggie/Harold Becker
12 Feb	Kansas Farmhand Breakfast	Lynette/Barry Bennington
18 Feb	Bar-b-q ribs	Judy/Rick Hussey
26 Feb	Green chili/egg/cheese casserole	Carolyn Kinsman/Perry Wilkes
4 Mar	Chili cook-off	Need Organizer
18 Mar	Corned beef/cabbage	Need Organizer
26 Mar	Biscuits/sausage gravy	Anne/Bill Stern
1 April	Dinner	Need Organizer
9 April	Breakfast Special	Club Dep. Staff
23 April	breakfast	Need Organizer
29 April	dinner	Need Organizer

Please consider organizing a meal, there are vacant slots! Sponsors are also needed; when you return to Kino peruse the schedule posted on the kiosk and fill in an empty slot. Also please if possible bring a turkey to Kino when you return for our Christmas dinner.

## **CLUB DEPORTIVO MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM FOR 2017**

## **DUES:**

	One Member\$96.0	Member and Spouse\$192	2.00
NAMES:			
Name (Last	, First)		
Name (Las	t Firet\		
rame (Las	,, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
ADDRESSES:			
Home:		Kino Bay:	
		_	
VHF Radio Ca	<u>Il Sign</u>		
His <u>:</u>		Hers:	
Email:			
Reinstatement	fee: (if you did NOT pay 2016 due	s)\$10.00	
TOTAL payme	nt enclosed:	\$	
		PROXY	
	ember (active member is defined as ne/she is an active member votes a	s having paid dues for the current year, 2016) has also.	ONE vote. Be sure
To the Secretary	y of Club Deportivo, Kino Bay:		
This is to advise	e you that I/We, as active members	of Club Deportivo, do hereby designate and auth	orize:
		or	
Deportivo, at its	meeting to be held on February 11	d position that may come before the General Asse 1, 2017. I/We understand that this proxy must be tes prior to the opening of that meeting.	embly of Club
Your name print	red	Your signature	Date
Your spouse's n	ame printed	Your spouse's signature	Date

